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Dear  parents, 
Half term approaches and we are all hoping for some ‘dry’ weather for the children to enjoy outdoors. 
Class 2 arrived at the Glass Centre for their glass blowing experience very wet indeed last week. 
We have enjoyed all Year 2 assemblies in the last few weeks and class 4 led our assembly for parents 
this Friday. What marvellous dancers they are. Their confidence and performance made everyone so 
proud. 
Last week in school the children completed a range of activities deigned to support their mental health. 
They LOVED making their positivity jars and spent time during the week talking about and sharing lots 
of information about the importance of qualities such as kindness. They know that every voice matters 
and we discussed this during assemblies. They also impressed me with their knowledge about where to 
get help if they needed it. Mrs Robson continues her important work with ELSA and led some yoga 
sessions with classes as the children learnt how to relax. Some of the photos in this newsletter 
evidence this taking place.  
We were very proud of our Year 2 gymnastics team who went to Monkwearmouth and won the 
competition! They proudly wore their medals in assembly. 
It is with great sadness that we say goodbye to Mrs Goodall as she takes up her new post as part of a 
cabin crew team after half term. We will miss her greatly and thank her for everything she has done at 
school over many years. 
We welcome some new members of staff into Nursery after the holidays, Mrs Atkinson, Ms Stockwell 
and Miss Bertram who are all joining the team. 
I hope that everyone has an enjoyable half term break and that our hard working staff enjoy some well 
deserved relaxation and down time. Looking forward to seeing all children back at school on Monday 
26th February. 
 
Best wishes Goodbye and 

Thank you! 
Mrs Goodall led Den Building 
with Year 1 classes. It was 
great fun, lots of team work 
and plenty of mud! She enjoyed 
time with Reception classes 
this morning. 



Year 2 children 
walked to 
Monkwearmouth to 
perform against 
other schools in a 
gymnastics 
competition. Mrs 
Meechan had worked 
with them in 
preparation and was 
so impressed with 
how they did. 

THEY WON!! 
For the first time in 
many years the 
children came first. 
We are very proud of 
them… 
They were supported 
by ex-Fulwell pupils. 



Class 4 taught us all about St Valentine and ‘shared their love’ with us all this morning. They were so 
confident and dancing was superb. Their packed audience enjoyed every minute of it. 

Reception 
children outdoors 
with Mrs Goodall. 
Using clay to 
make 3-D images. 



Class 2 were the first Year 2 class to visit the Glass Centre, observe glass blowing first hand, look 
around the displays of Art and then design and make their own glass pieces.. 

Reception 
children 
loved 
making and 
eating 
pancakes 
this week! 


